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ISSUE/description:    4. ENVIRONMENT.  Maintaining the quality of life desired within our 

community; protecting wildlife and their natural habitat; maintaining 
the proper balance between development and protection of 
resources. 

 
How Issue was treated (Program, PSA, etc.): 
 
     Title             Date      Time/Duration  Program type       Description 
 
1.  Channel 3 News at 9PM 10/31/16 09:00PM/2 minutes News                         * 
     On WFGX 

* Ashley Ruiz reported that the lionfish has made its way from the water to the table at local 
restaurants and seafood markets.  The invasive nuisance is now considered a delicacy and a 
business opportunity during the off-season.  While tourism is booming, Captain Andy Ross runs dive 
charters.  Also, during the slower months, he uses his diving skills to be a fisherman.  One of his 
targets? The poisonous, spiny lionfish that have invaded the Gulf of Mexico and are threatening 
native species.  Local restaurants, like Jackson’s Steakhouse, are more than willing to buy all he can 
spear. They see it as a way to serve customers and do their part to improve local waters. 

 
2.  Channel 3 News at 9PM 11/28/16 09:00PM/2.5 minutes News                       ** 
     On WFGX 

** The rain expected tomorrow had many cotton farmers working extra hours to get their crop 
harvested over the weekend.  Anthony Pura reported on the environmental impact on the local 
farming industry.  It will be the first rain after a drought, and many expect the best quality crop in 
years because of the dry season.  Robert Godwin of West Florida Gin and Warehouse credits the dry 
days for the crop quality.  However, there is a backlog at the gin. Godwin says more farmers took 
advantage of the dry weather to harvest other crops before tending to the cotton.  Now, it's coming to 
them all at once.  Godwin doesn't expect all the cotton to be harvested before the rain but added rain 
is something they deal with each year.  In Northwest Florida, Santa Rosa Extension Services say the 
farmers they work with are more than 90 percent done with their harvest. 

 
3.  Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/01/16 09:00PM/1 minute News                   ***** 
     On WFGX 
***** A month long trial in a water dispute between Georgia and Florida is now in the hands of a 
special master.  Florida blames the booming Atlanta metropolitan area and agriculture in Georgia for 
causing low river flows that have imperiled fisheries.  Georgia contends there's not enough evidence 
to support drastic action that could imperil the state's economy.  Special master Ralph Lancaster will 
make a recommendation in the coming months to the U.S. Supreme Court, which will have the final 
say in the long-running feud.  The dispute focuses on a watershed in western Georgia, eastern 
Alabama and the Florida Panhandle.  The Chattahoochee and Flint rivers flow through Georgia and 
meet at the Florida border to form the Apalachicola River, which flows into the Apalachicola Bay. 
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4.  Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/06/16 09:00PM/1 minute News              **** 
     On WFGX 
**** Up to 20,000 used tires are on their way out of Escambia County.  David Gonzalez reported the 
county and the Florida Department of Environmental Protection have teamed up to remove the 
nuisance from B & S Tires on Lillian Highway.  In February, code enforcement started working with 
the owner of the property to reduce the overflow and problems being generated.  Funding to clean 
the site will come from a DEP trust fund.  Tim Day, senior manager for the Natural Resources 
Management Department, said the tires have become a breeding ground for mosquitoes.  Crews will 
take the tires to Alabama to dispose of them.  It will take just over two weeks to complete the tire 
removal. 

5.  Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/20/16 09:00PM/2.5 minutes News                   ***** 
     On WFGX 

***** Wolves are controversial creatures. Some people revere them, others want to hunt and 
eliminate them.  Kathryn Daniel reported from the Seacrest Wolf Preserve near Chipley, Florida, 
where wolves are bred to be "ambassador animals" for the thousands of people who visit each year.  
Volunteer Vicki Waterman said that Seacrest wolves are introduced to humans when they are just 
ten days old.  Seacrest began as a wolf rescue in 1999.  Their pack of white Arctic Wolves came 
here after a movie they were bred for was canceled.  Only 10 states now have wild native wolves; 
that meager number is up from seven.  Their future is uncertain in North America as their 
endangered species designation has become a political hot button issue among and between 
ranchers, hunters and environmentalists.  

 
6. Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/26/16 09:00PM/1 minute News            ****** 
     On WFGX 

****** A group that cleans local beaches is hoping the trash they've collected sheds a light on littering.  
Ocean Hour makes a weekly trip to clean beaches and waterways.  They make art projects out of the 
debris they find.  In their latest video you can meet "Cig" the sea turtle.  He is made out of dozens of 
cigarette butts.  Ocean Hour hopes Cig will send a message to keep the beaches clean.  He’s on 
display at the Casino Beach Visitor’s Information Center. 

 
7. Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/27/16 09:00PM/1 minute News          ******* 
     On WFGX 

******* The Baldwin County Solid Waste department says illegal dump sites are a real problem, but 
what really keeps them busy is the roadside trash.  Most illegal dump sites are so hidden that the 
only way the county finds out about them is if someone brings it to their attention.  Roadside trash, 
however, is something crews deal with on a daily basis.  Baldwin County Commissioner Tucker 
Dorsey said it’s amazing to think about 10 tons of trash thrown out the windows of cars and along the 
roadways through the county.  The fine for illegally dumping trash in Baldwin County is $500. 
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8. Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/28/16 09:00PM/1.5 minutes News         ******** 
     On WFGX 

******** At the ECUA composting facility, some people have already started taking down their 
Christmas trees.  Recycled trees are churned up, and turned into compost.  Thousands of tons of 
compost are made at the facility each year.  That compost is then sold to vendors, both local and 
national, which keeps rates low for ECUA customers.  To make sure your tree ends up here, drop it 
off at your curb, at 5:30 am on the day of your regular pickup.  Just make sure you take off all 
ornaments, lights and stands first.  Ninety days after your tree is dropped off here, it's turned into 
compost. 

 
 
9 Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/29/16 09:00PM/3:15 minutes News       ********* 
     On WFGX 

********* Jackalyn Kovac reported on two ongoing construction projects that have a Pensacola 
neighborhood upset.  People in the Tanyard section of the city say the construction of the Corrine 
Jones Park and the Government Street storm water project are causing problems and creating 
concerns about their safety.  Marilyn Wiggins and her neighbors welcome the retention pond as a 
solution to the water situation.  In June, we reported contaminated ground water was discovered on 
the Corrine Jones Park property.  The water contained lindane, a type of pesticide that's found in 
head lice treatments.  In the last few months, the city treated the water to correct the issue but 
residents aren't convinced the contamination has been fixed.  The public records available on the 
city's website show samples of the soil and the water were taken at the end of September. The 
results show the soil is not contaminated but the groundwater was contaminated with a very low 
concentration of lindane. 

  
 
10. Channel 3 News at 9PM 12/30/16 09:00PM/2:45 minutes News               *10 
     On WFGX 

*10 Back in October, we reported that Santa Rosa County commissioner passed the Bear-Wise 
Safety Ordinance requiring homeowners in unincorporated areas to secure garbage cans from bear 
intrusion.  A grant will pay for bear-resistant trash cans, but they haven't been delivered just yet.  It 
may be a little while before they're available.  People we spoke to are tired of having their trash 
ripped apart by bears.  One Navarre man is taking matters into his own hands.  Steve Kenney, lives 
right next to a wooded area and black bears visit his trash quite often.  Kenney said that they visited 
so frequently he contacted the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission and local waste 
management service.  He even rented a bear-proof trashcan to help keep the visits at bay. The bear-
proof cans are thicker and sturdier than a typical trashcan.  We checked in with Santa Rosa County 
officials and they plan to offer a can made by Kodiak Products.  The county was given a $150,000 
grant to be used to subsidize the cans, making them more affordable to residents.  When the special 
receptacles are available, they'll be provided to areas under the ordinance.  


